
Minutes 
 

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 
Thursday, July 8th at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 9:00 to 11:00 am 

 

Present:  Bonnie Eisner, Peggy Cox 

 
Public Works:  Genaro Diaz, Dale Ramey 
 

 

 Meet the Willow Road Project Resident Engineer 

Genaro Diaz standing in for Pete Newell as Resident Engineer indicated that the contractor has began removing the tree stumps and that 
dropping the stumps after removal may be causing the booming sounds that some residents have noticed.  He also stated that the project 
should be completed by next April and will get us a copy of the schedule.  Public Works may try to set up a field trip for the committee. 
 
Public Comment 

None  
 
Old Business   

 
 

1) Status of Willow Road, Phase 2 – Did everything get approved by the CTC?  Are all the rights-
of-way secured? What is the timeline for award? 

 The project has cleared the CTC and received 10 M$ in RTIP funds.  The Prop 1B bonds have not sold yet.  There were 146 items on the CTC 
agenda with Willow Road being number 111.  The majority of the discussion was about the Northern California, Willits Interchange Project.  There 
are still three parcels to purchase however they should not hold up the project.  There is no change in the timeline. 
The BOS funding meeting will now be on July 20th.  I have contacted SCAC and T&CC about the meeting. 
 

2) Is there an update on the Mallagh speed limit? 

The 25 mph signs and markings are installed.  Public Works has not heard from the neighbors or LMUSD. 

 
3) Results of request for speed surveys on Calle Del Sol and Calle Ciello. 

With school out for the summer Public Works will stall conducting the survey until sometime after August 20th when school starts. 
 

4) Analysis of accidents to determine if a No-Left-Turn sign at the Post Office Exit would be 
appropriate. 

The current accident record does not indicate that there is a need to restrict left turns at this time. 
 

5) Results of request for No Overnight Parking signs on the East side of Orchard between 
Sequoia and Orchard. 

Ryan Chapman has contacted the CHP and asked for increased ticketing of the parked trucks.  His concern is that the only vehicles that can 
not safely park there are the trucks which are already blocking the bike lane and can be cited by the CHP.  Ryan is not sure that mandating 
allowable parking times will be anymore effective without CHP enforcement. 
 
New Business 
 

1) Request to prevent left turns onto South Frontage Road from Chevron Station. 
There has been only one collision at that point in the last five years. 
 

2) Request for limit lines at all stop sign locations in Blacklake. 



County policy requires that these marking are placed at intersections where the major street has at least a 2000 adt or there is some 
unusual factor, e.g.  Sight distance, unusual traffic patterns, collisions.  Ryan Chapman will review the intersections and volumes and get back 
to us. 
 
 

 
3) Update on income, expenditures and balances for RIF Areas 1 and 2. 

Dale Ramey will bring this information to the next meeting as it will represent the fiscal year closing. 
 
Member Comments 
 
Next Meeting August 12, 2010? 
 


